MINUTES – GLASTONBURY RECREATION COMMISSION

REGULAR MEETING – May 16, 2022

The Glastonbury Recreation Commission held a Regular Meeting on Monday, May 16, 2022, in person.

Commission Members Present: John Langmaid, Ellen Saunig, Corey Turner, and Luther Weeks

Commission Members Absent: Mario DiLoreto, Jessica Wallace

Others Present: Lisa Zerio, Director of Parks & Recreation

The meeting was called to order at 5:30 p.m.

1. Correspondence:

None

Minutes:

The minutes of the April 18, 2022, meeting were approved unanimously.

2. Committee Reports:

The Great Pond Preserve walk was held on Saturday, May 14 at 10 A.M. The preserve is in good shape and the group walked the new proposed "Potter Pond" trail. Lisa will find an interested Eagle Scout candidate for the project.

3. Directors Report:

Program Updates-

• **Splash Pad Update-** The project is still underway. The inclement weather put the contractors behind for about 2 weeks. The goal is to still have the project complete for the Rotary Club's ribbon-cutting ceremony scheduled for June 6, 2022.

4. Old Business:

- Meeting Rules- No Report
- Comparative Statement of Fees, Charges, and Revenue- Lisa provided a summary of the
 proposed fees and charges being presented. Changes are the result of increases to the
 minimum wage and operating costs- Passed Unanimously.

5. New Business:

 YMCA Facility Exploration- At the Town Council meeting held on May 10, 2022, Harold Sparrow, CEO and President of the YMCA of Greater Hartford, discussed the possibility of a partnership with the town for a facility in Glastonbury. John Langmaid provided the Commission with an overview of the meeting.

6. Other Business:

None

Adjournment:

The meeting was adjourned at 6:29 p.m.

Next meeting June 20, 2022- 5:30 P.M.

Respectfully submitted,

Lisa Zerio

Director of Parks & Recreation